## MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE

The following document is provided by the

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library

http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib



Reproduced from electronic originals (may include minor formatting differences from printed original)



## STATE OF MAINE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

**Amy Dumeny** ADMINISTRATIVE DIRECTOR

December 31, 2024

Honorable Mark W. Lawrence, Senate Chair Honorable Melanie Sachs, House Chair Members, Joint Standing Committee on Energy, Utilities and Technology 100 State House Station Augusta, Maine 04333

## Re: **Update Regarding Public Law 2023, chapter 374**

Dear Senator Lawrence, Representative Sachs and Members of the Joint Standing Committee on Energy, Utilities and Technology (EUT Committee):

Section 2, subsection 4 of Public Law 2023, chapter 374 (the Act) requires the Maine Public Utilities Commission (Commission) to review, by December 31, 2024, the recommendations of the Governor's Energy Office (GEO) regarding a program to procure up to 200 megawatts of energy storage capacity. The Act also requires that upon a finding that proposed program is reasonably likely to achieve the objectives established in Section 2, subsection 1 of the Act, the Commission shall take steps to implement the program including the submission of a report to the EUT Committee that identifies any changes to law needed to allow the Commission to fully implement the program.

The Commission received the GEO's final recommendations on December 23, 2024. The Commission will make every effort to expedite the review of the GEO's recommendations to determine if the proposed program is reasonably likely to achieve the objective established in the Act and if the Commission would need additional authority under law to implement the program fully. If additional authority is needed, the Commission will submit a follow-up report to this letter that includes suggested legislation for the EUT Committee's consideration.

Please feel free to reach out if you have any additional questions.

Sincerely,

Philip L. Bartlett II, Chairman

FAX: (207) 287-1039

cc: Lindsay Laxon, Legislative Analyst, Office of Policy and Legal Analysis

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Section 2, subsection 3 of the Act requires the GEO to submit its recommendations to the Commission by March 31, 2024.